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This bill analysis was prepared by the nonpartisan legislative staff for the use of legislators in their deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 
 

OVERVIEW:  The Proposed Committee Substitute to Senate Bill 455 would conform North Carolina 

hemp laws with federal law by permanently excluding hemp from the State Controlled Substances Act. 

This act would become effective June 30, 2022. 

 

BACKGROUND & BILL ANALYSIS:   

In August of 2021, the Industrial Hemp Commission submitted a resolution pursuant to S.L. 2015-299 

that the State pilot program is no longer necessary because the United States Congress has removed 

industrial hemp from the federal Controlled Substances Act and the provisions of that act, including the 

State Controlled Substances Act exception, expire at the end of the fiscal year in which that resolution 

was submitted. The United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) is currently operating the State's 

hemp program through the U.S. Domestic Hemp Production Program. Making the exception for hemp 

permanent would allow USDA to continue operating the State's hemp program. 

The PCS to S455 would make permanent the exception for hemp in definition of marijuana in the North 

Carolina Controlled Substances Act, which is scheduled to sunset on June 30, 2022.  

 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This act would become effective June 30, 2022. 

This Bill Analysis 

reflects the contents 

of the bill as it was 

presented in 

committee. 


